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Here we are at the end of another school year!   

 

I do hope you all enjoyed Speech Day on Saturday.  It is such a lovely way to celebrate all your daughters 

have achieved and done throughout the year.  I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the 

four Form VI girls who delivered speeches on Saturday.  You were all phenomenal, bravo ladies!  Those of 

you who returned in the evening for the Soiree will, I am sure, agree that it was fantastic fun and thank 

goodness the English football team did not dampen our spirits!  I like to think the girls who cheered on 

all those penalty shots were forming a special life-long memory!  We raised around £800 from the auction 

so thank you to all who donated items for the hampers and those who had winning bids on the night! 

 

We had a fun sports day on Monday morning whilst there was a break in the rain!  We could not do any 

real races due to the ground be slippery but the egg and spoon relay was great fun!  There were four events 

and the winners were the Goldfinches! 

 

Unfortunately, we are still no further along with knowing key information about the new Government’s 
intention to apply VAT to fees.  Further information from the Government is not expected to arrive 

immediately on this, nor is there expected to be any implementation ahead of the new school year.  Rest 

assured that as soon as they do announce the details, we will assess what it all means for us and you and 

write to you with further details. 

 

On a brighter note we had ‘Moving Up Day’ yesterday and welcomed several new families to the CHP 
family! I am sure your daughters have notified you who their form teachers are next year and all about 

their taster lesson in the next year group up.  Please note the information evening is on Thursday 5 

September as this will be your first opportunity to meet your daughter’s Form Teacher and hear about the 
routines and processes for her new year group.  

 

We have had the leavers assembly today and the Form VI girls are now looking forward to a busy 

afternoon and evening of creating more CHP memories!  You have been a great Form VI.  I have no 

doubt you are about to spread your wings and show your next school what being a CHP girl is all about!  

We won’t say goodbye as I am sure you will all be popping back on your INSET days and you are always 
welcome at our PTA events! 

 

I hope those of you going to the Women’s International T20 at The Oval on Saturday have a fabulous 

evening.  I am afraid I won’t be joining you but Mrs Muchmore, Mrs Mulligan, Mrs Duncan and Mrs 
Patel will be there cheering the English team on with our families and friends. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy and restful summer.  Let’s hope the sun 
makes a swift return and of course “Come on England!” 

 

Penny Woodcock 

  

 

CHARLOTTE HOUSE  

NURSERY, PRE-PREP & PREP SCHOOL  



 

 

Excellence Book 
 

 

Radhika Form VI French 

Holly Form IV Maths 

Hana Form IV Spanish 

Lila Form IV Spanish 

 

 

The following commendation certificates have been given out: 

 

Silver Certificate 

 

Sariah (IV) 

 

Gold Certificate 

 

Anaya, Evelyn (IV) 

 

 

 


